
Congress of the United States 
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Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

 

 

 

  

May 1st, 2025 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

 

I am requesting community project funding for City of North Las Vegas - Losee Wash Diversion Project in 

fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is City of North Las Vegas, 2250 Las Vegas Blvd 

N, Ste 700, North Las Vegas, NV 89030. 

 

The funding would be used to fund the construction of a relief to limit sanitary sewer overflows and provide 

additional capacity to develop north and northwest portions of the city.  

 

The project is a good use of taxpayer funds because the City of North Las Vegas Losee Wash Diversion Project 

(LWDP) will solve an urgent sewer infrastructure issue within the target area. Currently, two sewer mains 

converge in the Las Vegas Wash Channel at Gowan Road, between Losee Road and Civic Center Drive. This 

convergence creates a pinch point which causes overflow and spills into the community, releasing contaminates 

and creating a public health hazard. This urgent public health issue disproportionally effects the low-income and 

unhoused community within the surrounding area. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Clean Water Act, 

33 U.S.C. 1383(c) (Section 603(c) of the Clean Water Act). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Congressman Steven Horsford 

 

 

STEVEN A. HORSFORD 

4TH DISTRICT, NEVADA 

_______________ 
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